
 
  

 

 

Dear Pastors and Praying Friends,                                                                                                 June 2024 

 Summer is quickly approaching already! Greetings to you all as the weather heats up and many people 

are busy taking vacations and trips. May God grant traveling mercies to everyone. 

 Since our last letter, Michael has done an endoscopy and a CT scan of his stomach, but the doctors 

cannot find anything wrong. They believe it is more a brain/nerve issue. So Michael received some new 

medication to try. This new medicine seems to be improving the pain in his stomach about 10-20% so far. That is 

a positive thing. He still has to exercise regularly every day and physically massage his abdomen. Please 

continue to pray for Michael’s well-being in all areas, physically, mentally, emotionally and spiritually. Also 

continue to pray for Freda. Thank God her medicine has been keeping her mostly stable mentally, for which we 

are very grateful. But we would like to ask prayer for her health, as well. 

 As far as our church goes, we are happy to report that we have had some more new visitors lately. 

Starting in early May, we had a young Korean lady (whose English name is Bonnie) attend our service. She 

actually came to learn English. So she started sitting in on Freda’s children’s English Sunday School. She does 

not have any background attending church, so what she is hearing is all new for her. She has come about for 

about 4 weeks now. Please pray that God would work in her heart. 

 Last Sunday, we had a new mother and her 5-year-old son visit our church for the first time. The boy’s 

name is Dongyun. They actually live in our apartment complex and we are already a little acquainted with them. 

They do not attend church anywhere. They both sat in on Freda’s class and seemed to enjoy. Please pray for 

them to come back again, if God wills.  

 One of our members, Bro. Moon, invited his Christian co-worker Bro. Lee to our church and he also came 

recently. His family sometimes attends a church in Gimhae which is over an hour away. They are looking for a 

closer church to go to and he decided to try our church. He has come a few times now and even went out to eat 

on a Friday for lunch with Michael and Mr. Moon for fellowship. Pray for him and his wife and son. 

 Lately, Michael has been burdened to make an online tract with audio in both Korean and English. He 

finished it and has posted it on our Youtube channel. We are hoping God uses that in some way to reach people. 

Perhaps someone can be brought to Christ through that outreach. 

 In closing, our children are all doing well. Alivia and Eleanor continue to study at home. Eleanor has a big 

middle school exam coming up in August. Please pray for her to do well and pass it. Izak continues to learn more 

Korean each day at public school. One of his classmates told his mother (and the mother relayed it to Freda), 

“Mom, Izak gets better and better at Korean every day!” That was encouraging. 

          God bless you all!                                                                     In Christ, The Yoo Family 

                                    

 

                                                        


